has verified that the petitions are ready for consideration, notice for those additions have been advertised in the newspaper, and signs have been posted for a public hearing. Mr. Dillard further stated staff recommends adding phase three of Quarterman Estates into the County's Basic Decorative Street Lighting District through approval of the amendment to the current Street Lighting Ordinance.

Beer and Wine License - Jonathan Vigue with HFE Valdosta, LLC., DBA Wild Adventures Theme Park - 3766 Old Clyattville Rd., Valdosta, GA, Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated this item is for Wild Adventures Theme Park to add beer and wine for consumption on premise for the purpose of establishing a beer garden. Commissioner Orenstein asked what is a beer garden, Ms. Black responded it is where they will be selling beer and wine on the premise. County Manager, Paige Dukes stated she thinks it is their way of addressing the Herschend family and ensuring that there is not alcohol throughout the park. Additionally, Mrs. Dukes stated, there will be one central location.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Acceptance of FY22 Juvenile Justice Incentive Grant, Emergency Management Director, Ashley Tye, presented the item. Mr. Tye stated that earlier this year the Board of Commissioners authorized staff to submit the application to the CJCC to request funding to continue the Juvenile Justice program that has been operating since 2014. Mr. Tye also stated the county was awarded \$165,000.00, in funding and this request is to authorize the Chairman to sign all documents accepting the grant, as well as the service agreement with Evidence Based Associates, who will continue to be our service provider. Commissioner Wisenbaker thanked Mr. Tye for his service and all the information he provided over the past weekend.

Moody Air Force Base Water & Wastewater Contract Renewal, Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the item, stating Lowndes County entered into a partnership with Moody Air Force Base on October 1, 2016, to operate and maintain their water treatment plant, wastewater treatment, and swimming pools. Mr. Stalvey stated the contract will expire on September 30, 2021. Mr. Stalvey further stated, this partnership has been beneficial to both Moody and Lowndes County Utilities. Mr. Stalvey also stated, Moody AFB desires to continue this partnership and has submitted a contract renewal offer. In addition, Mr. Stalvey stated, the new contract will be a one year contract with nine annual renewal options. Staff recommends approval and authorize the Chairman to sign the contract. Chairman Slaughter thanked Mr. Stalvey for being involved in this project, and stated to his understanding this will be one of the first P4 agreements that reaches two renewals, Mr. Stalvey responded yes. Chairman Slaughter thanked Mr. Stalvey for his efforts and continuing the relationship with Moody AFB and the people there who are a big part of this community.

BID

Bid for a Fuel Truck for the Public Works Department, Finance Director, Stephanie Black presented the item stating bids were solicited for a new fuel truck to replace the existing truck that has approximately 275,000 miles on it and frequently breaks down. Ms. Black stated only one bid was received that met specifications with Peterbilt submitting the bid in the amount of \$153,738.00. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked the year model of the existing truck, Public Works Director, Robin Cumbus, replied the truck is a 2009.